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UVU alumni have honored us with the “Legacy” award for our outstanding contributions to non-

traditional student scholarships.  Some of the past presidents, members of the scholarship com-

mittee, and current board members were able to attend a banquet given in our honor.  I hope you 

have been able to see and hold in your hands the award we were given.  It belongs to all of you 

who have been so generous.  We are also in the process of planning the next Elder Quest Annual 

Scholarship Seminar to be held April 10, 2019 in the UVU Ballroom.  Watch for posters and other 

advertisement about the seminar as we get closer to that date but please put the date on your calendar now.   

 I have attended all the E Q classes this semester and I have been delighted and edified with the information I have gleaned from 

the classes and Potpourri Lectures.  We will lose Jeannie Griffiths and Gary Browning after the fall semester.  We would like to 

thank them for their outstanding classes.  We have been “bulging at the seams” in the classroom and I hope this hasn’t discour-

aged anyone from coming to Elder Quest.   

Next semester classes will start on January 21, 2019 at the Provo Senior Center and will continue for 10 weeks.  You will need to 

register with the Provo Senior Center, 270 West 500 North in Provo and you can do that now. They are open from 8 a.m. to 10 

p.m. Monday-Saturday.  Your membership will be good for a full year. If you register now, you will have a membership until this 

time next year.  You will be issued a card that will give you access to the senior center and they will take your picture for the card.  

If you are not a citizen of Provo, you will need to tell them that you belong to Elder Quest to get the $10 fee.  Normally the fee for 

citizens of communities other than Provo is $100.  Visitors accompanied by a member or people who want to investigate E Q be-

fore they join will be allowed to come once before joining.  If you participate in the “Silver Sneakers” program, ask them about the 

fee for you.   

You do not need to register with Elder Quest again for this semester.  Your $40 membership is for the whole year.   

The Provo Senior Center is not well marked.  It is part of the Provo Recreation Center and is on the east side (Freedom Blvd side) 

of the building.  Go in the east doors and walk to the desk.   There are handicap parking spaces just outside the east entrance.  

There is also a large parking lot on the east side.  If you would like to tour the center, they would love to take you.   

Please take responsibility for signing up with the Provo Senior Center.  You will need their card to get into the first Elder Quest 

class on January 21, 2019.  If you wait until that day to sign up, you will have to wait in line and will probably miss part of the first 

class.   

Be aware that if you sign up with the Provo Senior Center that you can still be a member of the Orem Senior Friendship Center.  

Their membership goes from January 1 to December 31, so you will need to sign up with them again after the first of the year. If 

your over 80 it’s free.   

We want you to come with us to Provo for our E Q classes.  The Elder Quest Board has been working hard to find just the right 

classes and activities to keep us intellectually stimulated and well informed.  We love you.  We value each one of you and strive to 

make Elder Quest valuable for you. 

Ruth Hillam, E Q President 

President’s Message 



Congratulations to Elder Quester  Don Norton 

Recipient of the prestigious  2018 LDSPMA Lifetime Achievement Award 

Don Norton was recently given the prestigious 
LDSPMA Lifetime Achievement Award in Editing 
and Production for helping thousands of editors, 
writers, and others in publishing 

At this year’s LDSPMA conference he also taught a 

session where he shared  his most important tips 

and advice for members of the publishing industry. 

He culled these best practices through his decades 

as a BYU professor and as an editor working with 

lay writers, students aspiring to be writers, oral in-

formants, and academics (including Hugh Nibley—

and who dares edit him?). 

  

 

Congratulations to UVU Elder Quest,  

Recipients of UVU Alumni Legacy Award! 

The UVU Alumni Association presented UVU Elder Quest  with the prestigious Legacy Award for its gener-

ous support of UVU Non-Traditional Scholarships through the years, and their continuing dedication to 

life long learning. Karen Cloward spoke at 

the banquet and praised UVU Elder Quest.    

 

The UVU Elder Quest Board was invited to attend the banquet and 

Ruth Hillam, President, Fran Reiser, Past President, and Joan Hahn, 

Scholarship Chair  received the award on behalf of the UVU Elder 

Quest Organization.  The award was presented by Kevin Walkenhorst, Alumni Senior Director, and Scott 

Cooksey, Vice President of Development. The award was presented at the annual Alumni Awards Banquet.   

 



The Lincoln Legacy 
(New topic) 

10:00 AM  Monday at the Orem Public Library 
Taught by Judith and Leonard Tourney 

 
How the life of Abraham Lincoln has influenced writers, poets,  

composers, playwrights and filmmakers. 

Changes and New Classes for Spring Semester   

Jan 21 through March 28, 2019 

Mid 19th Century New Eng-
land Authors:  Emerson, Tho-
reau, Hawthorne, Dickinson, 

Alcott 

(New topic) 

1:00 PM Tuesdays 

Taught by Neal Lambert 

 at The Provo Senior Center 

 

The Joy of Music: The Symphony  
 (New topic) 

Thursday at 1:00 AM 

Taught by Esther Megargel at The Provo Senior Center 

Discuss some of the greatest symphonies in the history of Western Mu-
sic, including selections from Haydn, Mozart, Beethoven, Schubert, 

Franck, and Brahms.  

A note from Alan to Elder Quest 

 

I can't recall another class I've taught (in a teaching career span-

ning nearly half a century) which I enjoyed as much as our class 

last year on the life and works of the poet Leslie Norris. You Elder 

Quest students were terrific and responded to Leslie's remarkable 

poems and stories in profound and sometimes unexpectedly per-

sonal ways which deeply moved and gratified me. 

 

In the end I came to realize that one major unintended result of 

the class was that I think I observed people falling in love with real 

poetry, some for the first time. (It's easy to think of poetry as either 

some kind of rhyming sentimentality or, on the other extreme, 

some kind of puzzlingly abstract idiosyncratic construct.) Through 

Leslie's poetry I think we all we came to understand what real po-

etry is and to love good poetry more generally. 

 

I'd like to repeat that experience somehow. Not unlike poetry, one 

of the arts that we often think of as too abstract, high-falutin, 

snooty, outdated, and downright BORING! is opera. (And some 

operas are all those things, let's face it.)  

 

 

 

But there is one remarkable opera that has the power to charm 

children, teenagers, adults, old fogies and opera buffs alike: Wolf-

gang Amadeus Mozart's last opera (composed not long before his 

death in 1791), called The Magic Flute. I think it is impossible not 

to fall head-over-heels in love with The Magic Flute. I confidently 

predict that at the end of the course most, if not all our students, 

will consider themselves passionate opera lovers. 

 

The Magic Flute's plot  is brilliantly simple and accessible to all 

ages -- it's a fairy tale setting of a love story involving a prince and 

a princess, a charming bird-catcher who looks just like a bird him-

self, a horribly wicked and devious queen and a righteous high 

priest -- not to mention magical musical instruments --  but the 

plot is philosophically also almost bottomlessly profound. It deals 

with the search for truth amid a fog of falsehoods, it examines 

whether women and men are truly equals, whether all races are 

sons and daughters of deity, and finally it tells us of the infinite 

potential of the human race. 

Mozart’s Opera The Magic Flute 

Thursday, 2:30 - 3:45 pm at the Provo Senior Center  

Taught by Alan Keele 

Study this unique production that was originally called a Singspiel instead of an 

opera. Singspiel meaning Sing-speak, combining dialogue with arias and ensem-

bles. In this tale, a noble prince is ordered by the mysterious Queen of the Night to 

rescue a beautiful princess who has been kidnapped.  





 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Don’t Forget!   

Potpourri at the Provo Senior Center 

The last Wednesday of the month @ 1:00 PM  

 

 January 30 Ernie Prussen: The Airplane Skeleton; How it is Made, Functions 
 and is Maintained 

 
 February 27 Dale Shumway: Humor From His Own Collection 
 
 March 27 Barbara Anderson: Travels and Experiences to Take Your 

 Breath Away 

Featured Keynote Speakers: 
 

UVU President Astrid Tuminez 
Master Storyteller Sam Payne 

 
With Original Musical Entertainment  by Esther Megargel 

 
Stay tuned for more information! 

 

Save the date! 
April 10, 2019  

Elder Quest Spring Seminar  

and Scholarship Fundraiser 

UVU Grand Ballroom 



IMPORTANT: To attend  EQ activities at the Pro-

vo Senior Center, complete the  Senior Pass Ap-

plication and deliver in person to the Senior Cen-

ter Desk. They will take your photo and issue an 

ID card that entitles you to all these benefits as 

well as Elder Quest activities held at the Provo 

Senior Center.  

DO NOT SEND THIS FORM TO ELDER QUEST!!!  

This must be returned in person to Provo Senior 

Center!  They will take your picture and issue a 

Senior Pass to you 



DO NOT SEND THIS FORM TO ELDER QUEST!!!  

Return to Provo Senior Center! 



Provo Senior Center 
LOCATION 

PROVO Recreation and Senior Center  
 Seniors park and enter at east entrance 
320 W 500 N Provo, UT  
 

CONTACT INFO 

(801) 852-6620 

HOURS 

Monday - Friday 
8:00AM - 2:30PM 

   ↑ NORTH ↑ 

Elder Quest members (Provo residents AND non-residents) can now sign up for the  Provo Senior Annual Pass for $10. 
The Senior Pass will be good for one year from the day of your sign-up. 
  
Information for Silver Sneakers and Silver and Fit Programs: 
The $10 Senior Annual Pass gives access to many amenities, but not ALL amenities available at the Provo Recreation 
Center. Many insurance 
companies will cover the 
cost of a full-access Rec-
reation Center pass. Ask 
your insurance provider 
if you qualify. If you do, 
bring the health ID num-
ber from your insurance 
company to verify your 
eligibility. If you qualify, 
the front desk will  issue  
a full-access membership 
to the Provo Recreation 
Center. 

Mountainland Lunch Services  

Suggested Donation $3 for visitors over 60 

Mandatory Fee $6 for those under 60 

Served Monday - Friday at Noon 

Must reserve lunch 24 hours in advance (801)852-6620  

Senior Wellness Programs Track Walking Time 

Mondays-Fridays, 10:00AM-12:00PM 

Senior Swim 

Mondays, Wednesdays, & Fridays, 8:10 - 8:50AM  

Wellness Room access 

Wellness Classes 

Library and Computer Lab 

Book Club  

And MORE!  
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Travel Adventures with Elder Quest 
Joan Hahn & Carla Teasdale 

We visited Branson, Missouri November 5-10, 2018. What fun to visit this entertainment capitol for fun, history, and 

outstanding productions. We toured The Harry Truman Library and Museum, The Titanic Museum, Silver Dollar City, 

and enjoyed The Dolly Parton Stampede, the Hughes Brothers Christmas Show, and the Andy Williams Christmas 

Show. 

Elder Questers love to travel and we are pleased to announce our trips for 2019.  

"Keys to Kennedy Tour" April 23-30, 2019. We are very excited about sharing this exciting area of the US with you. 
We will start in Miami with a dinner cruise to view their magnificent skyline and then motor down the keys to the John 
Pennekamp Coral Reef State Park (the only underwater state park in our country) in Key Largo. On Glass Bottom Boats, 
we will explore this exciting under water world. On to Key West, where we will stand on the Southernmost Point in the 
USA 

We will also tour the Ernest Hemingway properties, Truman’s White House and more. Back on the main land we will 
experience the Everglades National Park, visit Vero Beach, Explore the Kennedy Space Center, have  lunch with an As-
tronaut, and then spend the next two days at Disney World and The Epcot Center. The trip includes your hotels, 
flights, buses, and 14 meals. $300.00 deposit is due Dec. 5th. Prices: Quad $1,994.00, Triple $2,112.00, Double 
$2,323.00, Single $2,874.00 

On Sept 3-9, 2019 we will tour "Yellowstone to Mt. Rushmore". We will spend two days in Yellowstone visiting Old 
Faithful, Geyser Basin, Yellowstone Falls & Canyon & much more. On we go to Cody, WY, to see the world famous 
Buffalo Bill Museum. Traveling through Wyoming we arrive at Mt Rushmore and the Black Hills. We will visit Crazy 
Horse Monument, Deadwood, Wild Bill Hickock’s Grave & Rapid City. Find out why this city is called the "Most Patriotic 
City in America." Back through Wyoming, we see Devils Tower and the Worlds Largest Hot Springs in Thermopolis, WY. 
$200.00 deposit is due Jan 10th. Prices: Quad $1,392.00, Triple $1,486.00, Double $1,663.00, Single $2,235.00 

The Logan Musical and Opera Season is one of our favorites. This year we will be going on July 11-13, 2019. We will 
be seeing Mary Poppins, The Marriage of Figaro, Bravo Caruso (with Michael Ballam) and West Side Story. We always 
include lunch at Maddox, a visit to Gossner Cheese Factory, the outlet for Pepperidge Farms, and Cox Honeyland. On 
our way home we will visit Promontory Point. $100.00 deposit is due Jan. 10th. Prices: - Quad $681.00, Triple $703.00, 
Double $748.00, Single $883.00 

Brice Canyon and So. Utah Theatre - On August 14th we will  glory in the beauty of Bryce Canyon and that evening 
catch the Bar G Wranglers Show at Ebenezer’s Barn & Grill. The next day we will be in Cedar City and will see the musi-
cal, "Joseph and The Amazing Technicolor Dream Coat" at the matinee. That evening we will be at Tuachan seeing 
"The Sound of Music." The next morning, Aug. 16th we head home via the Beaver Cheese Factory and then Visit Utah’s 
First Capitol in Fillmore. Dinner at Mickelsons in Nephi will round out our exciting three day excursion. $100.00 deposit 
is due Jan. 10th. Prices: Quad $688.00, Triple $712.00, Double $762.00, Single $899.00 

 No grass grows under  our feet as we fulfill our goal of "Life Long Learning!”  

ELDER QUEST TOURS 2019 

mailto:carlatravelp@yahoo.com


UVU Culinary Arts Institute 

661 East Timpanogos Parkway, Bldg. L, Orem, UT  

Reservations are required for all meals at least one week in advance.  

Call Janet Harmon at 801 765-4696 to hold your place.  

$16 per person.  Cecks or Cash only 

Wed, January 16 Luncheon at Noon 

  Speaker: Angelica Thomas, Miss Orem 2018  “Healing Hearts Through 

the Arts” 

Wed, February 13, Luncheon at Noon 

 Speaker: David Weinberger, PhD  “Decisions on Divisions to Avoid a Collision: Dividing 

Estates and Other Possessions.” 

Wed, March 13, Dinner at 6 PM  

 Come say Thank You to all the Teachers and Board who make Elder Quest possible! 

Wed, April 10,  10 AM to 3 PM—UVU Campus, Grande Ballroom 

 Spring Seminar and Scholarship Fundraiser 

 

2018-19 Elder Quest Board Members 

President __________________ Ruth Hillam 

First Vice President__________ Cathy Carter 

Second Vice President/   

UVU Elder Quest Coordinator __Karen Cloward 

Immediate Past President______Fran Reiser  

Secretary___________________Linda Knight 

Treasurer___________________Marjean Bingham 

Parliamentarian______________Dave Johnson 

Curriculum__________________Julia Blair 

Current Events/Luncheons______Tal Huber 

Calling Committee_____________Janet Harmon 

Class Facilitator_______________Barbara Hoag 

Recruiting & Registration________David Wilson 

Historians____________Sharon Bird & Grace Berrett 

Day Trip Coordinator/ 

Risk Management_____________Nancy Holman  

Newsletter Editor_____________Terry Ann Harward 

Scholarship/Travel____________ Joan Hahn 

Technology__________________Gerhard Ruf 



UVU Elder Quest 
Give us a call for more information 

about UVU Elder Quest  

 

 

President Ruth Hillam 
801 377-0720 (H) 

801 361-9220 (C) 

 

 

Vice President Cathy Carter 

385-219-8449 

 

 

Visit us on the web at 

www.uvu.edu/elderquest 

Utah Valley University 

Elder Quest MS 147 

800 West University Parkway 

Orem, UT  84058-5999 

CONGRATULATIONS to all Elder Quest Members!!!     

Recipients of the UVU Alumni 2018 Legacy Award  

 

 

 


